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Business at OECD responds to G7 Statement on Global Minimum 
Tax 
 

Paris, 3 July 2025 — Business at OECD (BIAC) welcomes the G7 statement on a proposed 
path forward for advancing the global minimum tax alongside the U.S. tax system, with 
shared goals to address base erosion and profit shifting. In this context Business at OECD 
underlines the role of the OECD/G20 Inclusive Framework as the forum to preserve 
international co-operation among sovereign nations to enhance tax policy certainty, 
mitigate the risk of double taxation, stabilize tax systems and promote a level playing field. 
“Avoiding U.S. retaliatory measures and going for further simplification of the GLoBE rules 
are what global business needs”, says Business at OECD’s Tax Committee Co-Chair 
Christian Kaeser.  

Business at OECD continues to advocate for administrability and simplification in the 
implementation of Pillar 2 and stands ready to support the OECD in identifying practical 
measures, including a permanent safe harbor, to deliver on the promise of simplifying the 
GLoBE rules towards a sound, globally accepted approach that seeks to foster cross border 
trade and investment, growth and innovation. As noted by Daniel Smith, Business at 
OECD’s Tax Committee Co-Chair, "As has been the case in past years, the Business at OECD 
Tax Committee, has aimed to constructively provide technical expertise, share business 
insights, and work towards practical solutions to tax policy issues, and Business at OECD 
will similarly strive to assist in realizing the goals of this agreement around simplifications, 
treatment of credits, and stable policy." 
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About Business at OECD 

Established in 1962, Business at OECD (BIAC) stands for policies that enable businesses of 
all sizes to contribute to growth, economic development, and societal prosperity. Through 
Business at OECD, national businesses and employers’ federations representing over 10 
million companies provide and receive expertise via our participation with the OECD and 
governments promoting competitive economies and better business. 
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